

Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - September 3rd 2024

Sep 3, 2024

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
Approve Minutes of August 20, 2024 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
Thomas regular steering committee update - Including Dev Funding effort update GitLab Board and (Weekly Minutes)	Thomas	10
New on-boarding work and updated websites. GitLab issue - review this in September. Steering committee should be informed of the plan and progress.	Olivier	10
Eclipse IDE WG "Mission statements" 3 sentences document <input type="checkbox"/> Status of sharing the draft with the wider community. request for feedback: draft of revised mission statement for the Eclipse IDE Working Group · eclipse-platform/eclipse.platform.releng.aggregator · Discussion #2237 · GitHub	Martin	5
Discussion on SIGs & IG - (SIG) Java - (SIG) RCP - (IG) Cross-WG on toolchain modernization strategies - TypeFox and EclipseSource on Cloud Dev Tools WG side - IDE Members and leaders of these SIG/IG. Cannot be led by EF employees. <input type="checkbox"/> Who will join each group? Show of hands? Volunteer to lead the SIG? <input type="checkbox"/> Just to get the ball rolling. <input type="checkbox"/> Update the working group charter and or website?	Mark/Thomas	15
Community Webinar: Oct 2nd: 14:30 CET <input type="checkbox"/> We said yes to do this, preferred topics & speakers, ideas below - Community Mentors introduction - Uдеми trainer invitation? Andrii Piatakha - New features demos? - Propose the agenda and agree to it: https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/issues/33	Thomas	5
Planning Council lead - follow up	Mark/Jonah	5

AOB		
Initiative 31		5

Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- ☒ ~~Jonah (11th June)~~
- ☒ ~~Imran (25th June)~~
- ☐ Manuel / Frederic
- ☐ Jörg / Hartwig
- ☒ ~~Titouan (30th April)~~
- ☒ ~~Manoj / Andrew 😊 (14th May)~~
- ☒ ~~John (28th May)~~
- ☒ ~~Max / Johannes (23rd July)~~
- ☐ ~~Sebastian / Yannic (20th August)~~
- ☐ Martin
- ☒ ~~Mark (11th July)~~

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz** / **Yannic Soethoff**/ Thomas (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta) Apologies
- Jonah Graham (Planning Council Chair) Apologies
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- Johannes Matheis / **Max Kramer** / **Heiko Klare** (Vector)
- **Titouan Vervack** / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- **Jörg Kubitz** / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)

- **Martin Lippert** (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **John Dallaway** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment** (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)
- **Ed Merks** (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- **John Kellerman** (Eclipse foundation, Cloud Dev Tools Program Manager)
- **Olivier Prouvost** (Guest, Eclipse IDE Community Mentor)
- Hannes Wellmann (Guest, Eclipse IDE community Mentor)
- Miro Sponemann (Guest)
- Rudediger Hillenbrand (ETAS)
- Nitin Dahyabhai

Minutes:

Approve Minutes of August 20, 2024 Meeting

Motion: Approve Minutes of August 20, 2024. Mark moves and Martin seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of **August 20, 2024**.

Minutes for September 3rd , 2024

- Minutes of last minutes approved.
- Thomas Froment:
 - Christoph Läubrich working on “GTK 4 Linux support”
 - “Semantic highlighting in JDT”: not started
 - New idea of “Community Event incentives ‘in a box’”
 - Some contacts to possible new members
- Olivier Prouvost:

- “On boarding work” analysis: finding common patterns across projects (Readme, github, good first issues). Suggestion: simplify installer for contributors, less options (for example target platforms)
- Martin Lippert:
 - “Mission Statement” discussion on github. TODO: discuss comments at the next meeting.
- Thomas:
 - “Special interest Groups” (SIG): draft ready, discussed with part of the members. At least 3 members per group needed.
 - Interested:
 - RCP: Olivier Prouvost (OPCOACH)
 - Java:
 - Cross-WG: EclipseSource, Typefox, Renesas, Vector
- Thomas:
 - Suggestion to make Webinar - introducing mentors (Olivier, Hannes), light theme demo (SAP), HiDPI demo (Vector)
- Jonah Graham: no updates regarding planning Council
- Any other business (AOB):
 - Heiko Klare: SWT Prototype preparing summaries per alternative